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JANUARY 12, 2017






AGENDA

  




1.  Approve/amend minutes from the December 2016 meeting.

2.  Application BLA-280 Edmund Bennett (Brush Ridge Associates, LLC) would like to combine 2 lots on 2257 County Highway 37 in Halcott.  Tax map #’s 265-1-8.1 & 265-1-8.2).

3.  Reschedule the public hearing for application SP-236 Carol Molnar to February 9, 2017.

4.  Discussion and/or further action on SP-69 John Blish.

5.  Anything else to come before the meeting.

The Town of Middletown Planning Board held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, January 12, 2017, at 6:30 p.m. in the Town Hall, 42339 State Highway 28, Margaretville.

Board Members present: 
Chairman------------------------------------------------ Sue Finch
Other members------------------------------------------Len Utter, John Nolan, Glenna Herz and Charles Kowalski 
Others present:  Phyllis Whitehouse-Frome (alternate), Frank Canavan(alternate), Kent Manuel (Del Co Planning), John Blish, Herb Finch, Chris Plante and Beth Bush. 
Chairman Finch called the regular meeting to order at 6:30 pm.
Glenna Herz made a motion to approve the December minutes as presented.  Len Utter seconded motion. Motion carried.

Application BLA-280 Edward Bennett (Brush Ridge Associates, LLC) would like to combine 2 lots on 2257 County Highway 37, Fleischmanns.   John Nolan made a motion to approve this application as presented.  Glenna Herz seconded motion.  Motion carried.

Reschedule the public hearing for application SP-236 Carol Molnar.  Len Utter made a motion to reschedule the public hearing for February 9, 2017.  John Nolan seconded motion.  Motion carried.

Chairman Finch turned the meeting over to Vice Chairman Len Utter for the Blish discussion.

Further discussion on SP-69 John Blish.  Mr. Blish provided a completed Long Form EAF to the board for review.  CEO Chris Plante said that he is still missing important details of the project, ie: exact structure, venting, path of flow, etc.  There was discussion amongst the board to determine what the next step should be.  The site plan for this application had not changed, so the board will need additional information in order to fill out their section of the Long Form EAF.  It was determined that a coordinated review will be needed, so Kent Manuel will notify the involved agencies to determine lead agency.  The Town will request to be lead agent for this application.  Glenna Herz made a motion to coordinate the review for this application.  John Nolan seconded motion.  Susanna Finch abstained. Motion carried.

Vice Chairman Utter turned the meeting back over to Chairman Finch.

Preliminary discussion on application SP-237 Mark Pawlik would like to sell used cars on the Brian and Raymond Finch property on 666 County Highway 38 in Arkville.  Bill Hrazanek is representing the applicant for this application.    The application is a request to have 6 cars for display and sale at any time.  John Nolan made a motion to send to county for 239 review and schedule a public hearing for February 9, 2017.  Len Utter seconded motion.  Motion carried.  

Len Utter made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:08 p.m. Glenna Herz seconded motion.  Motion carried.

